[image: image1.jpg]-

CLARK COLLEGE

EST. 1933





PHLEBOTOMY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Wednesday, May 11th, 2016
5:00—7:00 p.m.
Clark College at WSU-V, Room 128
Members Present: Lisa Gonzalez (Committee Chair), Providence Medical Center Milwaukee; Lisa Parkman (Committee Vice Chair), The Vancouver Clinic; Svetlana Senchuk, Providence Medical Center Milwaukee; Heather Harris, Legacy Salmon Creek; Michael Pitts, OHSU
Members Absent: Roger Lauderbaugh, PeaceHealth SW Medical Center; Robin Conomos, PeaceHealth SW Medical Center; Jaimie Gaukroger, Kaiser Permanente; Hollie Krysak, Legacy
Guests: Miranda Webb (for Robin Conomos), PeaceHealth Labs

Clark College: Debra Ortiz, Director, Allied Health; Amy Castellano, Lead Phlebotomy Instructor; Lori Anderson,  Adjunct Instructor; Brenda Walstead, Interim Dean for BHS; Shelley Ostermiller, Associate Director of Advising; Cathy Sherick, Associate Director of Instructional Planning & Innovation; Nichola Farron, Secretary Sr.-Advisory Committees 
Committee chair Lisa Gonzalez called the meeting to order at 5.08pm and introductions were made. 
The November 18, 2015 meeting minutes were motioned for approval by Svetlana and seconded by Lisa P: the motion was passed unanimously.
Office of Instruction Updates

Cathy advised that the Academic Plan has been completed and is now available to view.

In addition, the plan is to assess committee rosters etc. over summer break and look to bolster membership.  
Cathy made a demonstration of Career Coach, a tool designed to help students with job choices and course options.  
Cathy thanked those committee members who attended the Recognition Breakfast event: plans for next year’s event are underway and it will likely be a different format.
In addition, Cathy outlined the pre-apprenticeship program being developed with transitional studies: a 10 week, entry-level series of qualifications.

Director and Department Lead Report

Brenda spoke about the Healthy Penguin Walk, scheduled for May 21st; an inter-disciplinary event with departments educating on the effects of sugar for visitors to campus. Amy outlined that the phlebotomy students will be partnering with the nursing faculty to look at blood sugar levels.
.  
Debra announced to the committee that Amy received the tenure track phlebotomy position and read her professional biography; the committee congratulated Amy on this success.
With reference to college budget cuts, Debra announced the forthcoming end of her position.  She thanked the committee for its work in strengthening the program and supporting students and Clark, and explained that the MRAD program is closing.  The structure of the Health disciplines will be re-evaluated and an Associate Dean position will be established at CCW to cover phlebotomy, nursing, pharmacy tech and EMT.  Debra shared her belief that this will be beneficial for programs, and also her enthusiasm for her next professional move.  
Shelley shared the selection statistics for the spring cohort; application numbers are a little low across the board in health occupations.  Currently 44 applications on file: 38 students who have applied and have something outstanding e.g. pre-requisite completion, and 6 students who are fully qualified as of now before spring quarter.  Some students are enrolled in pre-reqs which will make them eligible; and there is an expectation of more applications between now and fall quarter.
Amy shared with the committee that she wanted to mention the winter 2006 graduates who had good completion rate of 88%, with a job placement rate at graduation of 81%. Amy outlined that the department is trying to keep better track of these kind of statistics; but there is some difficulty in tracking former students once they leave Clark.  A survey has been developed for the august 2015 graduates. The most recent graduating cohort saw most gain employment, with a number offered jobs whilst still in the program. Currently phlebotomy has a smaller cohort of 19 (normally 24).   
Amy outlined that some changes have been made to curriculum following student feedback that sites wanted more specimen process skills.  She has created a competency to pilot with cohort to determine they can balance the centrifuge, also basic specimen processing, maintaining layer integrity, aliquots etc. Also looking at lab tubing protocols so students have more diversity in this area and currently incorporating more lab requisition activities. Also encouraging students to communicate with other departments,
Amy also shared that she has set up a closed Facebook group for students so they can keep in touch; she was pleased to report that students are also posting job notices in the group.

Work Plan

Communication - The committee discussed at length the communication requirement for the program and whether or not to give students more options of classes to take that will fulfill the requirement. The committee considered whether to add the CMST 216 intercultural communication to deliver a cultural competency.  It was felt these skills could be well applied to a clinic environment.  This could be in preference to some of the communication classes that focus on public speaking, which is not considered so important. 
There was also discussion of the possibility of integrating ‘therapeutic communication skills for health professionals’ (BMED 137), as an alternative option.  There was some question as to whether the credit value of this class is sufficient, and whether it was taught frequently enough.  
Lisa G outlined that she would prefer a class option that focused on the skills needed for students to interact with patients and clinical colleagues.

Brenda reiterated however, that the goal of the College is to offer a more structured guided pathways approach to learning that would eliminate excess course choices.

Michael outlined that BMED 137 does confer skills in leadership and management; other aspects that could be included if applicable to the patient population model.  Amy confirmed she would also like to see students gain more knowledge of these areas.

GPA Requirements -The committee then discussed the requirements for the cumulative GPA, which the committee had previously favored as being increased from 2.0 to 2.5.  There was some discussion that this may be a barrier to students.  The committee discussed that the GPA requirement could be 2.0 across the classes, but that the cumulative GPA could remain at 2.5.
Cathy also suggested that the Department could evaluate this over two cohorts to monitor effects.  Michael broached the concern that if the emphasis is on a cumulative GPA then you possibly incentivize waiting. Shelley reminded that some classes are determined by ‘pass/fail’ rather than grading.
Amy indicated her concern that proposing that three classes need a cumulative 2.5 GPA would possibly inhibit some students.  However, the ‘top’ classes could be weighted towards the 2.5 as a balance to this.

The following motion was made:

Obtain a minimum APPLICABLE GPA of 2.5 prior to program entry and complete all preliminary and program courses with a 2.0 or above.
Motion was proposed by Lisa G, seconded by Heather and passed unanimously.

Equipment review -Amy advised that a zebra printer has been purchased to improve patient identification: every student gets a patient identification band.  This is also used to ensure the correct spelling of patient names etc. as part of task assessment

Program review with clinical preceptors – This item will be readdressed at the fall meeting: Heather to continue to investigate.
Graduate surveys – Amy shared that the Dept. has devised a Survey to track students, job rates etc. with 8 responses from the August 2015 graduates.  Debbie continued that the Clark Planning and Effectiveness dept., had surveyed students from 2014 and 2015, but only 5 responses received.
Student feedback includes requests for more lab time, more practice in hand draws.
Miranda also asked the Department whether the students gain experience in foot draws – the committee consensus was that this was not often required in industry, but there could be a benefit to obtaining a practice mannequin.
The survey indicated that students are not always seeking a national certification after completion.  The committee discussed the industry standards for this in their work place.  Michael outlined that OHSU needs graduates to gain certification within 12 months, and that there are some funds available to assist with this.  Heather indicated that Legacy only requires state qualifications. Lisa P shared that The Vancouver Clinic will assist if students have a pending status
, but only for the state certification, not on the national level.  It was agreed in the committee discussion that certification on a national basis following college was preferable and often essential.

Clinical sites- Compass Oncology mentioned at previous meeting; Broadway was mentioned as previously accepting students.

Old Business 

Public speaking - addressed in earlier discussion about communications.

Cohort size – Amy indicated that she believes a limited cohort size of 24 would allow for more effective teaching, greater monitoring of processes and safety in the labs and also mirrors clinical labs.  

Brenda advised that there are no budgetary implications for this, so a vote not necessarily required.  However as Debra indicated that IPT may prefer to see evidence of committee agreement, the committee elected to make a motion to indicate support:
Lisa G made a motion to approve the limit of the cohort size to 24 students.  The motion was seconded by Heather, supported by Michael.  The motion was passed unanimously.

Follow up items
Committee Chair Lisa G. summarized the follow up items:
Regarding the communications course BMED 137 Therapeutic communication skills for health professionals: this will be revisited as an option at the next meeting.  Amy to find out more about the included curriculum

The committee is encouraged to attend the Healthy Penguin Walkabout with friends and family

Heather will investigate having a meeting with the clinical preceptors.

The Chair repeated the committee’s congratulation to Amy for her tenure success, and also reiterated their thanks and appreciation to Debra as she prepares to leave the positon.

Next Meeting Date
The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 16th November at a slightly later start time of 5.30pm
The meeting was adjourned by the Chair at 7.07p.m.
Prepared/submitted by Nichola Farron
�This is for the state certification, not the national certification
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